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Subject:
Sewage Sludge Land-Spreading: Public Health and Environmental Impacts
Speaker:    
Laura Orlando, Director, The ReSource Institute for Low Entropy Systems
When:

Tuesday, October 18 at 7:00 p.m. 
Where:
Main Lounge, Moulton Union, Bowdoin College, Brunswick
Join Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) on Tuesday, October 18 at 7:00 p.m. in the Main Lounge of Moulton Union at Bowdoin College to kick off the organization’s ninth season of their Speaker Series. The presentation, Sewage Sludge Land-Spreading: Public Health and Environmental Impacts will feature Laura Orlando, director of The ReSource Institute for Low Entropy Systems.

Not long ago the EPA allowed sewage sludge to be dumped at sea creating dead zones in those areas. When this became illegal, the EPA in cooperation with the municipal solid waste industry renamed it biosolids and began looking for disposal sites. With a stroke of a pen, sludge went from being a toxic substance to one that is now sometimes spread where our children play. 

Sludge is generally classified as A or B, the difference being that Class A has somewhat lower pathogen levels. Both categories contain remnants of everything that is put down residential and industrial drains including heavy metals, bleach, paints, and blood products. Composting can reduce sludge pathogens but has little effect on other hazardous qualities. 

Brunswick, like many Maine towns is struggling with this issue. A search on the web reveals a great many questions about spreading sludge, including concerns from the National Academy of Sciences. This presentation will offer input from an expert in the field. ReSource programs are targeted internationally at three specific project areas: ecological waste management, low entropy technology transfer, and education about public health and environmental issues.

Orlando is a Civil Engineer and Adjunct Assistant Professor at the Boston University School of Public Health. For over ten years, she has been researching and publishing on the land-application of sewage sludge and the policies that influence this practice.

The FOMB Speaker Series takes place monthly from October-May. The November presentation, ‘The Endangered American Eel: Miracle of Nature’ will feature Doug Watts, director of Friends of Kennebec Salmon. This event will take place 7pm. Wednesday November 9th in the Beam Classroom of the Visual Arts Center at Bowdoin College. The series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program. Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided from the Brunswick Topsham Land Trust and The Nature Conservancy. 

To receive more information on FOMB’s programs call Sarah Wolpow, Executive Coordinator, Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 721-0941 or fomb@gwi.net.
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